
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Beacon 
Academic Year 2020/21               Issue No: 03                       Date 2nd October 2020  

Hello from Mrs Hunter 
Yesterday afternoon I was in a meeting with Mr Farr reviewing our fire practice plans.  This involved the pre-arranged 
sounding of the bell on Friday morning so that the new Foundation children could be warned it was going to go off and learn 
what it was for while the teachers in other year groups could use it as a reminder to talk with their class about what their 
evacuation route from their new classroom would be.  A full practice evacuating the building would then happen next week.  
However, by accident, the alarm was triggered at that very moment!  It is always a ‘heart in your mouth’ moment as the 
Headteacher when the alarm goes off and you now that it is not a planned practice.  However, once the initial relief was 
passed that it was a false alarm and the fire brigade called to say that they were not needed I took my position on the 
playground to supervise the evacuation.  Oh My Word.  I wish it had been filmed so that I could have shared it with you so 
you could have seen just how incredible your 642 children were.  They filed out in total silence, lined up in bubbles (which 
we were going to practice next week) and they stayed focused and alert.  All adults and children were out swiftly and were 
accounted for.  As for Foundation Stage – the rest of the school gave them a round of applause as they did so well.  I was a 
very, very proud Headteacher as I stood in front of everyone.  And on another positive, as Miss Spragg pointed out to me, 
how lovely it was to see the whole school together for the first time in such a long time.  So, fire practice ticked off!  Knocked 
it out of the park! 

Stay safe in the stormy weather and see you next week. 

Mrs Hunter   

 

School Term Dates for 2020/2021 
(In light of the current situation dates might be subject to change) 

Mon 26th Oct - Non-Pupil Day 

Thurs 22nd Oct – KS1 individual photos (Foundation to Yr2 Inc.) – no family groups at this time 

Mon 26th – Fri 30th Oct - Half term 

Mon 2nd Nov– KS2 individual photos (Yr3 to Yr6 Inc.) – no family groups at this time 

Fri 27th Nov - Non-Pupil Day 

Fri 18th Dec – last day of term 

Mon 21st Dec – Thurs 31st Dec – Christmas Holidays 

Fri 1st Jan 2020 – Bank holiday 

Mon 4th Jan – Non-pupil day 

Mon 15 – Fri 19th Feb Inc. – Half term 

Fri 2nd Apr – Bank holiday 

Mon 5th Apr – Bank holiday 

Tues 6th – Fri 16th Apr – Easter holidays 

Mon 3rd May – Bank holiday 

Fri 31st May – Bank holiday 

Tues 1st – Fri 4th June Inc. – Half term 

Fri 25th June – non-pupil day 

Fri 23rd July – Last day of term (1:30pm finish for Year 6 / 2:15pm finish for Foundation through to Year 5) 

Mon 26th July – start of the summer holidays 

 

 

Free School Meal 

If you receive certain benefits, you may be entitled to claim free school meals.  Plymouth City Council is able to check your 
eligibility online, therefore minimising the need to provide proof of your entitlement. 

It is of great benefit for our school if you are entitled to free school meals as we could receive extra school funding for all 
children who qualify.   

Even if your child is aged 4 to 7, and would qualify for Universal Free School Meals, we would encourage you to register for 
free-school-meals, if you think that you may be entitled under any of the benefits.   
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